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M I N U T E S

BUDGET AND FINANCE SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
    Friday, March 8, 2019
PLACE:
Ho`opono Conference Room

1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii  96817

PRESENT:

1. ​Sub-Committee: Don Patterson, Dane Alani, Doug Moises, Virgil Stinnett and Stan Young
2. Members:  Evelyn Ah San, Ivy Galariada, Norman Ota, Brandon Tamashiro, and Brian Tamashiro
3. Ho'opono:  BEP Manager Kathleen Fujimoto, VFS Tad Matsuno and Bruce Chin, and BEP Secretary MJ Andres
4. Guest:  Wanda Takaesu
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Don called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.
#66 NSA Discussion on the Cost of Transition for Existing Equipment:  Virgil noted he is working with the agency on this.
2.
#66 Update on the Restart and Renovation:  Kat reported that both the agency and committee have decided to go with Blackstone for the restart for a minimum of $300 thousand, with an additional amount for initial inventory and other equipment that may need to be purchased.  Because of the large expenditure amount, a contract needs to be drafted and the agency is working on this.  One delay in the process is that BCI needs to work on HCE compliance.
RECESS AND RECONVENE:

At this time, Don recessed the meeting at 4:16 p.m. and reconvened at 4:21 p.m.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. RSRA Balance:  Kat reported that the balance of the RSRA as of 3/6/19 was $2,140,503.66.

2. Proposed SFY 2020 Budget:  Following discussion, Virgil moved to recommend the SFY 2020 Budget as submitted, less the medical and retirement benefits.  Stan seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
3. Proposed SFY 2020 Benefits:  Following discussion, Stan suggested raising the health benefits to $10 thousand and keep retirement benefits at $5 thousand.  Stan moved to recommend the SFY 2020 Benefits.  Dane seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting is to be determined.

ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss and hearing no objections, Doug moved to adjourn the meeting.  Virgil seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:
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